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Impact Fees On The Rise Again 

Collier County already boasts the highest impact fees in the state of Florida, 
nonetheless, at a meeting on April 25th the one time charge added to the cost of 
any new home built was increased to $21,725.  This charge is paid by the builder 
and passed directly to the homebuyer in the asking price.  Collier County 
currently has ten impact fees that combine to the total sum above.  Fees are paid 
for roads, schools, libraries, parks, water and sewer provision, fire departments, 
jail facilities, emergency medical services, government buildings and law 
enforcement.  In this round of increases, road fees have increased by 48% to 
$8,884 and libraries by 96% to $460.23.  The School Board is in talks with the 
county commissioners to increase the school fee from the current $1,800 to 
more than $10,000.  The Collier Building Industry Association is still examining 
the road impact fee, and asked for the vote to be delayed, it was not delayed but if 
the CIBA find a problem with the fee the issue will be revisited before the fees go 
into effect. 

Save Our Homes - Study 
A bill heading for the Senate floor will authorise the 
Department of Revenue to instigate a $1 million 
study of the state’s property tax structure.  There 
has been a lot of discussion in newspapers in 
Florida regarding the SOH, and whether it can be 
made portable for residents and how it negatively 
affects out-of-state owners.  The study will look at 
the cost implications to the state, counties and cities 
of portability, and of raising the exemption to 
$50,000. 

During our research regarding this very subject we 
came upon a grass roots organisation aiming to 
bring together out-of-state owners to speak with one 
voice regarding this issue.  Two organisations: 
Florida Association of Seasonal Owners (FLASH) 
and Homeowners Against Runaway Taxation 
(HART) have combined forces and will go forward 
as HART.  HART’s aims are self declared as: - 

“The ideal outcome is that property taxes 
revert back to the 2002 levels and property taxes 
only be allowed to rise from there for all property 
owners consistent with an agreed upon measure of 
general economic growth.  

The 2002 tax level is felt to be sustainable 
by most of our members. Retirement is a cash flow 
game and doubling or tripling property taxes every 
two to three years is simply not viable economically 
for most retired people. Property taxes should 

represent approximately 10% of a retirement budget 
– people on fixed incomes can’t afford for this 
percentage to double or triple as it has over the past 
few years. The Save Our Homes Amendment 
(SOH) was passed to address this issue. 
Unfortunately SOH fails to address the tax problem 
for a large percentage of homeowners who are 
transitioning into retirement in Florida and who still 
own property in their home states. 

Property tax treatment should be fair and 
evenly distributed for all property owners – the 
current system has created huge disparities 
between homesteaded and non-homesteaded 
property owners.”  

If you are interested in joining HART please do so 
at www.floridaproptax.org  

Homeowners Against Runaway Taxation 
P.O. Box 185  
Longboat Key, Fl 34228 

H.A.R.TAX@comcast.net 
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Letter to Senator Garcia 
Following the publication of our letter to Senator Garcia 
last month we have received notification that around 15 
letters were sent to Senator Garcia using our letter, or a 
version of it.   Some copies were also sent to Senator 
Tom Lee.  Thank you to those who let us know they 
had sent it, and if anyone else would still like to send a 
copy – although too late for the session - we can send 
you a Microsoft Word version ready for printing. 
MoneyCorp – A Complaint 
The reputation of this newsletter is important to us, and 
therefore the reputation of products or services that we 
write about within these pages. So we were 
understandably concerned to receive a copy of a letter 
of complaint regarding Moneycorp’s Foreign Exchange 
services. 

Dear Sir, 

I wish to complain most strongly regarding the service I 
have received from your company. 

An article printed in Florida Homes And Travel 
recommended your company to people buying or selling 
currency abroad.  Not understanding this process, 
when I came to sell my condominium in Florida and 
bring the funds back to England, I was pleased to have 
this help. 

The letter goes on to give details of problems and 
frustrations Mr Bradley experienced during his 
transaction which include calls not returned, non 
attendance during published opening hours, conflicting 
and confusing information given, and a lack of 
consistency between the UK and US office. 

The resulting time delay in the execution of this 
transaction allowed the dollar rate to move in a 
negative way reducing the £ sum realised by Mr 
Bradley by £3134.21. 

We spoke to MoneyCorp to express our disquiet 
regarding Mr Bradley’s experience.  Our particular 
contact – Laura Dickinson in the Celebration office 
(who had been on vacation during this episode) was 
most concerned and has begun an investigation in the 
Florida office into how Mr Bradley’s calls were not 
properly addressed.  Laura has also called the 
Bradley’s to apologise for their experience and to clarify 
some procedural problems. 

As a result of that conversation, Moneycorp will be 
looking at simplifying their written communications, 
looking carefully at the contents of communication 
packages, and ensuring phones are answered in a 
timely manner, and communication between traders is 
consistent. 

Lessons have also been learnt in the UK office where 
the trading is actually conducted.  We have asked if 
Florida Homes And Travel subscribers could have a 

particular team of traders with whom to deal, who could 
then build up a special relationship with and knowledge 
of our subscribers and their particular needs.  This is 
currently being assessed as to its workability and/or 
desirability.   

Inside Track 
Does anyone have any experience of buying a property 
in Florida using this company, beyond attending the 
seminars?  If so, could you please contact us on 0500 
50 50 87 or by email: fhandt@btopenworld.com. 

April Fools 
Did you spot our April fool story on Page 8 in the April 
issue?  It was not the story of murder over loo roll, or 
even the story that Bronson City is losing up to 2 
millions gallons of water a day.  It was the story about a 
Desirable Draught – a new bottled water on sale at 
Cedar Key and Manatee Springs.  Subscribers familiar 
with the area will know that these Levy County 
attractions are closest to Bronson City.  But I expect 
most of you will have spotted that the name of the 
water – Snob Ron – was an anagram of Bronson! 

U.S. Dollar Update 
The market's eighteen-month love affair with the Dollar 
seems to be over and the recriminations have started. 
In the last month the Pound has risen five Cents, taking 
it to its highest level since September. As usual, the 
change in sentiment has resulted from changing 
interest rate expectations. This time, the Fed has made 
clear that rates will not move far - if at all - above five 
percent. All of a sudden, investors are looking at the 
unpleasant bits, things like the trade and budget 
deficits. And foreign central banks are voting with their 
feet as well. The Swedish central bank announced at 
the end of April that it had shifted reserves from the 
Dollar to the Euro and the Swiss central bank is 
believed to have done the same. The Dollar's demise is 
by no means certain but the prognosis is not fantastic.  

We provide a weekly Moneycorp US Dollar update on 
our website page 
www.floridahomesandtravel.com/moneycorp_update. 

Key West Climate Data – April 1948- 2000 
(All in degrees Fahrenheit) 
The average high temp is  85.2° 
The average low temp is 75.7° 
The highest temp (on May 24th 1949) 91° 
The coldest night temp (on May 1st 1992) 64° 

Mortgage Rates 
With zero points      Feb. 27  March 29   Apr 27 
Fixed 30 yrs       6.26%     6.65%     6.35% 
Adjustable 1 yr       4.75%     6.12%     5.87%  
Note: Mortgage rates are published as a service to readers to indicate 
trends and must not be relied on in entering into any agreement. 

mailto:fhandt@btopenworld.com
http://www.floridahomesandtravel.com/moneycorp_update
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State Digest 
Below is the April 4th Hurricane Forecast for 2006 
from Bill Gray and his assistant Phil Klotzbach – a 
name we will see more of in the future. 

“Information obtained through March 2006 continues to 
indicate that the 2006 Atlantic hurricane season will be 
much more active than the average 1950-2000 season.  
We estimate that 2006 will have about 9 hurricanes 
(average is 5.9), 17 named storms (average is 9.6), 85-
named storm days (average is 49.1), 45 hurricane days 
(average is 24.5), 5 intense (Category 3-4-5) hurricanes 
(average is 2.3) and 13 intense hurricane days 
(average is 5.0).  The probability of U.S. major 
hurricane landfall is estimated to be about 55 percent 
above the long-period average.  We expect Atlantic 
basin Net Tropical Cyclone (NTC) activity in 2006 to be 
about 195 percent of the long-term average.  This early 
April forecast is based on a newly devised extended 
range statistical forecast procedure which utilizes 52 
years of past global reanalysis data. Analog predictors 
are also utilized. Currently, weak La Niña conditions are 
observed.  We expect either neutral or weak La Niña 
conditions to be present during the upcoming hurricane 
season. “ 

Lawmakers are considering letting county residents 
vote on whether to increase the rental car surcharge by 
$2 per day.  As this is such an easy way to raise funds, 
and only impacts visitors to the state, it is likely that this 
will go through to the vote.  The idea is being heavily 
pushed by two of the states most powerful lawmakers, 
and neatly avoids legislators being responsible for a 
statewide increase. 

Regional Roundup 
An unknown person from The Villages, the 57,000 
strong retirement community that spans four counties, 
is celebrating a $44 million win on the Florida Lotto.  
The winner has not yet claimed the prize and revealed 
whether they are a resident or worker. 

Oscar Scherer State Park in Sarasota County is 
celebrating its 50th year.  The 450-acre park was left to 
the state in 1955 on the death of the landowner on the 
condition that it remained natural and unspoilt.  
Opening to the public in 1956, it gives a glimpse of ‘old 
Florida’ and was recently expanded to 1,400 acres in 
1991. 

Manatee Village Historical Park is experiencing a 
surge in interest after moving a wood burning 
locomotive called The Old Cabbage Head, to the 
entrance where it is becoming quite a landmark on the 
S.R. 64 bypass at Sixth Avenue.  The park is also now 
restoring a 100-year old Cow Hunter bunkhouse that 
Pulte Homes paid to move to the park from its original 
place on The Harrison Ranch, which is being developed 
with 1,800 homes. Pulte Homes also donated $20,000 
to help with the restoration. 

South West International Airport at Fort Myers is 
receiving around $25 million in state financing that was 
originally earmarked for a bullet train.  Whilst other 
airports are understandably aggrieved at not sharing in 
the windfall – Southwest International claim the state is 
merely recognising the obvious growth in the area.  The 
airport at Fort Myers recently overtook Jacksonville as 
the fourth busiest airport in Florida. 

International Best Selling author Davis Bunn is 
recovering in hospital with over 100 stitches after being 
bitten by a shark whilst surfing near Sebastian Inlet.  
The recipient of 3 Christy Awards for excellence in 
historical and Suspense fiction, his works include: - The 
Great Divide, Winner Take All, The Meeting Place, The 
Book Of Hours and The Quilt.  Bunn was also named 
Novelist in Residence at Regents Park College, Oxford 
University. 

A private company has been appointed to aid Federal 
employees handling baggage checks at Orlando 
International Airport.  It is hoped the move will free up 
the TSA workers to focus on passenger screening. 

Florida’s healthy economy has encouraged an 
unprecedented number of migrants to move to the state 
in the last 4 years.  On average 191,000 people arrive 
every year, more than 3 times the second most 
desirable state – Arizona.  More than 10 years ago 
experts predicted the 2005 population would be 16.8 
million – it was in fact 17.9 million. 

June sees the opening of a new comedy club on I- 
Drive. The Orlando Comedy Theater, opposite the 
Magical Midway attraction, will have two shows, one 
adult show, and one suitable for children.  It will be the 
first comedy club on I-Drive since the Comedy Zone 
closed a few years ago.   

Average Daily Hotel Room Rate 

Area   March  April 
International Drive  $125.68  $109.61 
Lake Buena Vista  $134.68  $136.86 
Kissimmee East  $88.80  $86.87 
Kissimmee West  $60.57  $62.81 

Florida Lottery Winning Numbers 
 Date  Numbers  
 04/26/2006   01   -   28   -   30   -   39   -   49   -   50 
 04/22/2006   05   -   10   -   23   -   31   -   43   -   47   
 04/19/2006   12   -   13   -   17   -   27   -   32   -   36 
 04/15/2006   02   -   04   -   12   -   35   -   44   -   46  
 04/12/2006   05   -   09   -   19   -   26   -   45   -   46   
 04/08/2006   09   -   19   -   24   -   47   -   48   -   51 
 04/05/2006   13   -   30   -   32   -   37   -   40   -   46 
 04/01/2006   21   -   25   -   36   -   39   -   43   -   51 
 03/29/2006   02   -   07   -   12   -   20   -   26   -   45 
Numbers are obtained from the Florida Lottery (www.flalottery.com) as 
a service to readers. We cannot accept liability for any errors. 

http://www.flalottery.com/
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Homes 
The PMI Mortgage Insurance Co’s most recent 
market-risk index showed that in the Orlando Metro 
statistical area (Lake, Orange, Osceola and Seminole 
Counties) home values faced a 16% chance of declining 
in the next two years as apposed to a national average 
of 28.7%.  However, the Fort Lauderdale (42.3%), Miami 
(32.7%) and Tampa (29.4%) areas were not given such 
an optimistic outlook.  

Bank One branches are being rebranded “Chase” as 
the final part of the 2004 merger of Bank One with J P 
Morgan Chase & Co. 

Mayor Richard Crotty of Orange County is supporting 
a proposal to increase the tourist tax in Orange County 
from 5 to 6%.  It is believed this could raise an additional 
$24 million a year of which half would go to civic projects 
and half to tourism advertising.  Last year the 5% tax 
raised $122 million for the county. 

Alan Hawksworth, developer of Trafalgar Village, a 
new short-term-rental community in Poinciana has 
created an energy saving, green community.  Part of the 
process has involved installing tankless water heaters 
for both hot water and space heating.  The cost of each 
Takagi tankless water heater was roughly $100 more 
than what was originally budgeted, when the plan 
specified electric heat pumps. However, the projected 
energy savings with tankless water heaters are between 
50 and 60 percent, according to Hawksworth, who is 
vice president of Trafalgar Enterprises, LLC. "Tankless 
is far cheaper to run, and the reliability is better," says 
Hawksworth, comparing tankless technology with 
conventional tank-type water heaters. "When the hot 
water isn't running, it costs you nothing -- there's no 
stored water." 

Another Hurricane Tax Holiday is planned for May 21st 
through to June 1st.  Sales tax breaks will be found on 
torches, batteries and storm shutters as well as electric 
generators up to the value of $1,000. 

Sprint Florida, the telecommunications company, has 
changed its name to Embarq. 

More than 4,200 apartment units have been converted 
into condominiums in Collier County in the last 2 years, 
reducing the available housing for local people 
accordingly.  Apartments are available for rent, but once 
converted into condos they must be bought, and with 
prices starting in the high $100,000’s, many locals are 
being priced out.  Over 1,400 condo units were released 
onto the market in Collier County in the first quarter of 
this year.   

A group of 19 plaintiffs is suing an Orlando-based 
homebuilder, claiming they were made to believe they 
were initial investors in a new Central Florida community 
that never got off the ground. The plaintiffs' 13 claims 
were in a combined lawsuit filed last month with the 9th 
Judicial Circuit in Orange County, asking for judgments 
totalling $2.1 million against Barrington Homes and 
founder John E. Barrington. Each plaintiff invested 
$100,000 or more in a project of 40 homes planned for 
Kissimmee.  

We have been made aware of an ongoing civil action 
against Yvonne’s Property Management Company Inc of 
Waverly Barn Road, Davenport, we will have more 
information regarding this next month.  The Polk County 
Tax Collectors office is also now investigating Yvonne’s 
Property Management Co. 

There will be two separate hearings in the Orlando 
area during early May following the application to 
increase insurance premiums by Cotton States Mutual 
Insurance Company of Florida and St John Insurance 
Co.  The statewide average increases would be 24% 
and 35.2% respectively.  

Construction on a high rise condo complex in West 
Palm Beach has stopped after the lender – USA 
Commercial Mortgage Co and related companies, 
otherwise known as USA Capital, filed for Chapter 11 
bankruptcy protection in Nevada.  The filing follows an 
investigation by the Securities and Exchange 
Commission in to how the company and affiliates 
finance construction projects.   

Soaring fuel prices are a problem worldwide – but you 
could save a few cents if you fill up your tank away from 
the theme park area.  Average prices in Orlando are 
$2.92 a gallon – outside Disney; one garage was 
charging $3.29!  If you are out and about, a four-mile 
stretch of U.S. Highway 441 near Apopka is where those 
in the know are heading to fill up – prices up there can 
be $2.83 per gallon. 

The Supreme Court has ruled that all states must make 
better efforts to inform property owners that their home 
is about to be sold off because of delinquent taxes.  The 
ruling stems from a case in Arkansas, where a mortgage 
company had been paying the property taxes, and 
ceased to do so when the mortgage was paid off.   
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Flywho 
Homeowners from the Birmingham area will soon 
benefit from three weekly direct flight services to 
Florida.  The inaugural flight for Flywho on Saturday 
July 8th takes off for Sanford at 1.30pm arriving at 
6.30pm.  The flights for Sanford are weekly until 25th 
July when a Tuesday flight to Sanford commences.  On 
Thursday 27th July a weekly flight to Clearwater/St 
Petersburg airport begins.  Flights for the gulf coast 
also depart at 1.30 pm, arriving in Florida at 6.30pm.  
The returns flights from both Florida airports depart at 9 
pm and arrive at Birmingham at 10.30am the next 
morning.  This gives you a full day in Florida, and a 
good overnight flight home.   

As with all companies now, there is the Silver cabin – 
economy, and the Gold cabin – upgrade.    Flywho 
have made it simple to mix and match your 
requirements, so you can fly in the Silver cabin on the 
way out, and return in the Gold cabin for the over night 
segment.  The seat pitch in the Silver cabin is 38 
inches, and 45 inches in the Gold cabin.  Gold 
passengers have a dedicated check in, extra baggage 
allowance and executive lounge access at Birmingham 
and Sanford, with a new lounge at Clearwater for next 
year. 

The Boeing 767 holds 170 seats, in a 2,3,2 
configuration in the Silver cabin and 2,2,2 in the Gold 
cabin.  Seats in the Gold cabin feature leg rests, and in 
both cabins seats have individual ‘state of the art’ hand 
held DVD style entertainment units – pre loaded with a 
choice of films, these units can also be hung on the 
back of the seat for comfort.  Adults receive an amenity 
kit, whilst children (classed up to the age of 14) also 
have a special pack and a choice of kid’s menu at no 
extra charge.  Food is billed as “influenced by Classic 
French Cuisine”, or in the words of my contact “French 
Cuisine top notch”, and specially selected wines from 
France and the New World. 

Flight prices in the Silver cabin start at £449 in 
November, with the Gold Cabin at £792.  A trip with 
Silver and Gold starts at £666 in November.  

We have an agreement in place to sell Flywho flights, 
so for a quote, or to make a reservation please email us 
at fhandt@btopenworld.com or call us on 0500 50 50 
87.  But, be warned, we may ask you for a review to 
see if they can deliver on their promises!  

Vacations Online 

The Travel Industry of America has revealed that last 
year, for the first time online vacation bookings in 
America exceeded those made by any other method.  
The research also showed that online spending for 
these vacations was significantly higher at $754, than 
those booked any other way - $406.  

 

Insurance 
As we go to press, the final, and in many years the 
most dramatic, week of the legislature commences.  It 
is during this week that many bills are passed with final 
amendments and many more bills bite the dust.  One of 
the most interesting subjects of the remaining bills 
concerns homeowners insurance, and Citizens 
insurance most of all.  As the new hurricane season 
starts in just 4 weeks time, insurers are shedding 
policies as fast as they can.  The Office of Insurance 
has been informed by insurers of plans to cancel 
500,000 risky policies that will have to be reinsured.  

Tom Gallagher, Florida’s Chief Financial Officer, 
announced on April 25th that a judge had ordered one, 
of three financially troubled property insurers of the 
Tampa-based Poe Financial Group, into rehabilitation. 
To ensure the company’s policyholders are protected 
this hurricane season, Gallagher plans to petition the 
court to allow policyholders unable to secure coverage 
in the private market to automatically transition to 
Citizens Property Insurance Corporation by July 1.   

Citizens currently has a record 815,000 policyholders 
and a deficit exceeding $1.7 billion.  The big decision to 
be taken this week is whether to use windfall money, 
gained from taxes raised by rebuilding (following the 
hurricanes) together with two unprecedented years of 
booming construction, to bail out Citizens directly – or 
to give homeowners a rebate – and then hit them with 
an assessment to bail out Citizens.   

Included in the bill is, of course, the controversial plan 
to apply a separate surcharge to vacation homeowners.  
The bill will also allow insurers to reimburse owners for 
lost personal property once replacements have been 
purchased, rather than upfront as is now the case.  
Insurers will be required to offer homeowners the option 
of reducing their deductible by making improvements to 
protect their home from hurricane damage. 
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Postbag 
Do you have any advice or info on Internet 
connections? We would like to have one put in our villa 
but are complete novices with regard to this.  Also we 
are thinking of buying a computer or laptop in the USA. 
Is it advisable to leave in the villa for renters’ use or not?  
Which is the best option? 

An ordinary ‘dial-up’ Internet connection can be made 
using your existing phone socket without any 
modifications and can be used by anyone with a 
computer.  An Internet access account will also be 
required.  For your personal use you would need an 
Internet access CD to run on your computer such as 
Sprint, AOL or Walmart.  These are usually available 
from computer supply shops, 7/11 style stores or 
Walmart carry their own. You can also take any AOL 
disc to the USA with you and it will connect you to a 
local access number.  The discs might include a fixed 
number of ‘free’ hours’ and if you are only over a couple 
of times a year you can cancel after having used your 
free hours and sign up again the next time you are over 
(with a different provider.).  Another method is to sign 
up to an account in the UK and download all the 
software you need before you leave using a company 
like www.budgetdialup.com A guest may also have 
their own package that ‘travels’ with them allowing 
Internet connection wherever they are. 

If you chose to provide broadband (where available) 
this would need to be installed.  This would pass all the 
costs to the owner as part of the telephone or cable 
package.  Costs are similar to the UK per month or 
slightly more expensive for unlimited use, so if you 
experience a number of guests requiring Internet 
access this could be desirable upgrade.  Remember 
that if you are not supplying a computer then the 
easiest method for doing this is to have a wireless 
connection for your guests to use with their laptop. 

People who need to access the Internet and email every 
day for work reasons, will most likely have their own 
laptop computer with all their own software and 
adaptors if necessary.  They just need a place to ‘plug 
in and go’.  However, if you were thinking of providing a 
computer for the house, it would make sense to buy in 
the US so that all connections are compatible.  If you 
purchase the cheapest computer you can find, with a 
minimum of software, from a store that is easily 
accessible, in the event of a computer crash, it can be 
easily returned to the store for repair.  You will also 
need good antiviral software, as you will have no way of 
knowing how experienced the ‘user’ is on a computer.  
You will also need  “parental filtering software” such as 
Norton Internet Security to prevent anything nasty or 
illegal being saved on your computer. 

You may also want to consider a product that will 
enable you to revert your computer back to the time 
and condition that you left it in. The programme we use 

for this is “Roxio GoBack”.  With this you can create a 
save point the day you leave the villa and when you 
return - however long that may be - you just click the 
date and your PC magically reverts back to the same 
state you left it in. This software is a good tip for any 
non-techie people even at home as it also takes hourly 
pictures of your PC and can be reverted if for instance 
you contract a nasty virus. Before people start writing in 
telling me that Windows XP has the same product for 
free by the name of System Restore, I have to tell you 
that I have twice needed to use the Windows version 
and both times it failed to work. 

We received this email explaining a subscriber’s 
decision not to renew their subscription in such an 
eloquent way, that we thought particularly echoes the 
current feeling of many subscribers regarding Florida. 

Hi 

I believe we have been taking Florida Homes & Travel 
for some 13 to 14 years, (15 years – ED) during that 
time it has been a "must have publication", giving us an 
insight to events and problems which may have effected 
us and our home in Florida. 

Now after this considerable time we have found that our 
costs have escalated since November by a massive 
amount per year. Property taxes ($550), Management 
fees ($990), occupational license ($55), property 
insurance ($285) & electric & water have all risen in an 
unacceptable fashion. Our aim has been to clear a 10% 
margin each year on the total cost including the 
mortgage (good business practice), in most years we 
have been close enough to continue, now that target is 
totally impossible in to the distant future. Some of our 
guests are telling us the cost of a holiday in central 
Florida is becoming too expensive and go to the coast 
or elsewhere. 

Unfortunately some people and local politicians view the 
rental home owners as cash cows to be milked or 
abused, they have no idea how fragile this business is 
and that the majority of people do not make a profit, just 
using the rentals to help with the costs of their dream. 

Our bookings were thin before Christmas and as 
property prices were at an all time high we made the 
decision to place our property on the market from April 
the 1st. Though prices have moderated the sort of 
money properties are changing hands at is not 
unreasonable and hopefully we will get a buyer. 

As a result we will not be renewing our subscription for 
this year, should our property not sell than we will renew 
again in 6 months time when the realtors contract runs 
out. 

Thank you for a great publication, which has certainly 
made a big difference to the quality of our home 
ownership in Florida. 

We wish our subscriber all the best for the future. 

http://www.budgetdialup.com/
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Where Are They? 
If you look up www.holiday-rentals.com and go to 
property number 4147 on Florida’s Gulf Coast you will 
see where actor Johnny Briggs is likely to spend more 
time now that Mike Baldwin has been written out of 
Coronation Street, because after 30 years in the soap 
Johnny decided to retire. The Holiday-Rentals site even 
has photographs of him and his family so that he can 
charge a premium rental from those wanting to 
vacation in a celebrity’s home. Johnny has owned his 
vacation home in the Fairway Oaks golf community in 
Hudson since 1991. How do I know? The local property 
appraiser’s web site is searchable on the Internet by 
anyone who is curious, as are most property appraisers 
sites in Florida. So it is hard for celebrities to hide the 
location of their Florida get away unless they use a trust 
or a corporation to shield them, as I am sure some do. 

Johnny Briggs outside his villa 

Another long time visitor to the same part of the Gulf 
Coast was the famous country singer Johnny Cash. His 
wife June Carter Cash inherited her parent’s vacation 
home on the banks of the Pithlachascotee River. In his 
autobiography he spoke fondly of their many visits. The 
connection was strengthened by their son John Junior’s 
marriage to a neighbour’s daughter. Now this is one 
home location that is still testing my powers of 
detection, as a simple search by the Cash name 
doesn’t reveal its address. 

You may have also heard that Princess Diana’s butler 
Paul Burrell bought a home in Florida. As far as I am 
aware, unlike Johnny Briggs he doesn’t rent it out, but 
like Johnny he hasn’t tried to hide his ownership. So the 
Lake County Property Appraiser’s site readily reveals it 
is on Majestic Isle Drive in Clermont.  

Typical Property on Majestic Isle Drive 

Heading to the Fort Lauderdale area, one long time 
visitor is Jimmy Young, as he often used to mention on 
his Radio 2 lunchtime programme. In his autobiography 

“Forever Young” he tells of his first visit to Florida in 
1980 and how he was so captivated by his friend’s 
apartment overlooking the beach and harbour that he 
persuaded him to sell it. A few years later he sold that 
one when a larger one in the block became available. 
Jimmy was in Florida in 1992 when he heard that he 
was to receive the CBE and he and Alicia chose to get 
married in Florida in 1996, so it has many happy 
memories for him. Where is it? Let’s just say it is called 
Sky Harbour East and you need to know Jimmy’s real 
name is Leslie Ronald to find out more.  

Sky Harbor East 

So there are four secrets revealed. Do you know more?   

Thank you to Keith Harpham for this article on Celebrity 
homes. How about a bit of celebrity spotting?  We 
spotted Ben Elton in trunks at Typhoon Lagoon a few 
years ago – who have you spotted and where?  Mickey 
Mouse at Disney doesn’t count! 

Swimming With Dolphins? 
We are putting off swimming with dolphins until our 
boys are old enough to love it – and remember it 
forever, because we will only do it once!  But if a 
dolphin encounter interests you, you may like to know 
that there are places other than Discovery Cove, but 
just as accessible.  Because of the market, Discovery 
Cove tickets cost the same year-round, not so 
Marineland near Daytona.  In November, for £134 per 
adult and £73 per child you can enjoy a fantastic day 
out - with memories that will last a lifetime. Located on 
the Atlantic Coast, north of Daytona Beach, Marineland 
Conservation Center is described as 'a window to the 
ocean'. Pick up commences from 7.30am from 
Orlando, arriving at Marineland around 10.30am. There 
will then be a ½ hour orientation, with the dolphin 
experience commencing around 11.30am. Guests can 
enjoy a ½ hour in the water with the dolphins, plus time 
interacting outside the water. There will be a maximum 
of 10 persons per group. The afternoon will be spent at 
a nearby beach resort. Complimentary breakfast & 
lunch are included, as well as complimentary 
beer/wine/soda at the beach resort. Round trip 
transportation from Orlando also included -approx. 
7.00pm return to Orlando. This brand new trip runs 
certain days of the week only, and special prices 
commence on Monday 6th November please call us for 
details and availability.    0500 50 50 87.   

http://www.holiday-rentals.com/
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Why You Should Check Your Email Address: 
A Minneapolis couple decided to go to Florida to thaw 
out during a particularly icy winter. They planned to 
stay at the same hotel where they spent their 
honeymoon 20 years before. Because of hectic 
schedules, it was difficult to coordinate their travel 
schedules. So, the husband left Minneapolis and flew to 
Florida on Thursday, with his wife flying down the 
following day. 

The husband checked into the hotel, and unlike years 
ago, there was a computer in his room, so he decided 
to send an email to his wife.  However, he accidentally 
left out one letter in her email address, and without 
noticing his error, sent the email. 

Meanwhile...somewhere in Houston, a widow had just 
returned home from her husband's funeral. He was a 
minister who was called home to glory after suffering a 
heart attack. The widow decided to check her email, 
expecting messages from relatives and friends. After 
reading the first message, she screamed and fainted. 

The widow's son rushed into the room, found his 
mother on the floor, and they glanced up and saw the 
computer screen which read: 

To: My Loving Wife 
Date: Thursday, October 13, 2004 
Subject: I have Arrived! 

Dearest Love: 

I know you are surprised to hear from me. They have 
computers here now, and you are allowed to send 
emails to your loved ones. I have just arrived and have 
been checked in. I see that everything has been 
prepared for your arrival tomorrow, and look forward to 
seeing you then. Hope your journey is as uneventful as 
mine was. 

PS: Sure is freaking hot down here!! 

 

And Check Your Job Description: 
A diver was hired by the city of Boynton Beach to 
retrieve golf balls from a lake at The Links golf course.  
Whilst happily minding his own business, collecting the 
balls in the murky waters at the bottom of the lake, a 
nine-foot alligator took exception to his presence.  First 
he attacked the diver’s oxygen tank, and then, when the 
diver pulled a knife to defend himself, the ‘gator bit his 
arm.  The diver was helped out of the water by a group 
of golfers and the ‘gator was later trapped and 
destroyed. 

Maybe Check The ID Card? 
An Elderly Floridian was recently arrested for Sexual 
Assault in South Florida.  He drove up to an apartment 
complex, took out a fake doctors bag and then walked 
around the complex.  Upon meeting a 33-year-old 
woman he explained that he was a doctor, and was 
offering free breast exams.  The woman accepted and 
took him back to her apartment where she allowed the 
exam to take place before the ‘doctor’ assaulted her.  
The man left, and upon meeting a second lady in her 
mid-thirties, went through the same procedure.  Quite 
why any lady should believe that doctors roam around 
offering free services is beyond the understanding of 
this establishment!!! 

**Competition Winner** 
We are delighted to announce that Mr R Coffey of High 
Cross won our recent joint competition with Moneycorp 
to win £500 of British Airways vouchers.  Unfortunately 
for us, Mr Coffey is currently on holiday, so we have 
been unable to notify him personally as yet.  
Congratulations to Mr Coffey, we hope to carry a word 
from him next month, thank you to everyone who took 
the time to enter the competition and thank you too to 
Moneycorp for sponsoring the event. 
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Flights 
Please call or email with your 

requirements and we will do the 
legwork for you.  We quote our 

prices inclusive of all taxes, fees 
and fuel supplements. 

We will try to match or better 
verifiable quotes. 
0500 50 50 87 

fhandt@btopenworld.com 

Flywho  
FH and T is an approved ATOL agent for Flywho 

Direct flights from Birmingham to 
Sanford or Clearwater 

1st Flight July 8th. 
38” Seat Pitch in Silver Cabin 
45” Seat Pitch in Gold Cabin 
Book Silver out, Gold return. 

Prices from £449 in Silver 
£649 in Gold Inc tax. 
0500 50 50 87 

Travel Insurance 
Annual Family Policy from 

£71.49 
Couples Policy from  

£68.09 
Please call Columbus Travel 

Insurance on 
 0800 980 1030  

and quote FHAT when asked or 
www.floridahomesandtravel.com 
and click on “Travel Insurance” 

Help-Me-Park.com 
Gatwick Airports’ only 

Meet and Greet Valet Parking 
Service. 

15 days for £118. 
Drive straight to the airport; be met 

with your own car, no shuttles. 
0870 300 6009 or 

www.help-me-park.com. 
Please use FHAT1 as discount 

code. 

Car Hire From Florida Homes And Travel 
Economy 2 Door  £110  Compact 2 Door  £117 
Intermediate 4 Door  £129  Full Size 2 Door  £149 
Premium 4 Door  £173  Luxury 4 Door   £188 
Convertible 2 Door  £188  Luxury 7 Seater  £188 
4 Wheel Drive   £199  8 Seater   £222 
Chevy Silverado Pick up 6 Seater Includes 1 Extra Driver £133 
Lincoln Navigator 4 Wheel Drive  Hertz Prestige Collection £559 
Jaguar XK8 Convertible  Hertz Prestige Collection £730 

Car Hire available from Alamo, Avis, Dollar, Hertz and U Save 
Prices shown are correct at time of press and feature All-Inclusive insurance. 

fhandt@btopenworld.com    0500 50 50 87 

mailto:fhandt@btopenworld.com
mailto:fhandt@btopenworld.com
http://www.floridahomesandtravel.com/
http://www.help-me-park.com/
mailto:fhandt@btopenworld.com


Market Place 

Florida Homes And Travel includes these advertisements in good faith, but can accept no responsibility 
for the services provided. 

                    Tradingdates  
     “Ensure bookings for your rental home this season” 

It can be the hardest part of renting your Florida home – Join the FloridaVillasOnly “Club” to help maximise your chances of success 
by “Trading dates” with the best source of rental enquiries – Other owners! 

Our Services to you are: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

These are just some of the services that we can offer you. To find out more then visit 
www.Tradingdates.com or contact us directly 

Graham Hardy – (UK) 01252 687937 / 07734 857220(US) 407 965 1359 
Frontline Florida Realty Inc 

Planning to buy or sell a home or a business 
in the Disney Orlando area? We are from the 
UK and have done what you want to do.  Our 

Service is free to buyers and reasonably 
priced for sellers.  Need a loan? Want to 

move to Florida?  We can help with that too!! 
In UK call: 0871 900 8830  

In Florida call: 407 832 4888  
Or Free on: 1 877 438 6815. 

E mail alan@frontlineFlorida.com or look at 
www.FormosaGardens.us www.AndrewBartlettFlorida.co.uk 

UK  01892 547447   USA 941 966 3426 

 

American Accountant 
Do you need assistance with your US Federal, State and County 

Tax filings, Property Tax, mortgage and finance advice,  
Withholding Certificate applications? 

Jan Marie Doughty CPA 
[Certified Public Accountant – USA - Licensed in Florida] 

has been assisting UK owners of Holiday Rental property in 
Florida for the past twelve years with;-.Federal Tax Returns 

[1040NR], Tangible Personal Property Tax Returns 
Withholding Certificate applications 

Contact Jan Marie Doughty CPA 
Florida Property & Business Services LLC 

P.O. Box 41, Chichester, West Sussex.  PO20 1UZ 
Tel 01243 536026 

Email FPBS@FloridaPBS.com 
Call for a chat or to obtain further details. 

                       FloridaHomesOnly 
                        “Your investment window of opportunity” 

If you are looking for investment opportunities in either the short or long term rental markets then contact us 
now. Latest $15K down and nothing else until closing in 2007/2008 – We then rent it out long term for you 

so your running cost are covered, or you can sell and take the profit. 
Our Services to you are: 

 

You may want to consider diversifying your property portfolio with a Long Term rental home. They are in huge demand right now. 
Visit www.floridahomesonly.com now to find out more or contact us directly 

Graham Hardy – (UK) 01252 687937 / 07734 857220     graham@floridahomesonly.com 
Mark Pagdin – US 407 574 0101      mark@floridahomesonly.com 

 

 
 Internet advertising on www.floridavillasonly.com 
 Private content managed websites - A unique 

service 
 360 Virtual Tours 
 Villa owners conference and regional UK 

meetings - New 

 Digital photography 
 Low cost website hosting - New 
 Domain name registration 
 Branded marketing materials - New 
 Florida Owners Club – New 
 Business opportunities – start your own rental 

business - New 

 Short & Long term rental sales/purchase 
 If selling a short term rental then defer 

Capital Gains Tax 
 Real Estate IHT planning 
 

 Mortgage or ReFi rates as low as 1% 
 Short & Long term rental services 
 Notarial services 
 If costs you nothing to find out more 

http://www.tradingdates.com/
mailto:alan@frontlineFlorida.com
http://www.formosagardens.us/
http://www.andrewbartlettflorida.co.uk/
http://www.floridahomesonly.com/
mailto:graham@floridahomesonly.com
mailto:mark@floridahomesonly.com
http://www.floridavillasonly.com/
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